Newsletter

Date: 15th November 2021 TRINITY ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL www.trinitvroad.essex.sch.uk

@TrinityRdPrim



Head Teacher's Message

Friendship Week/Anti-Bullying Week – This week!

Ms. Finch is leading on Anti-Bullying Week next week and has organised a range of activities, lessons and workshops with the children to help them to understand a range of bullying issues.

We have drama workshops booked throughout the week to support children to understand bullying situations and how they can act and respond to support friendships, have their voice heard and champion change. Please speak to your child across this week to find out more about what they have been learning.

Our theme this week is 'Being Different, Belonging Together' and it has been great to see all the odd socks being worn by the children and the staff this Monday.

Children In Need – Friday 19th November – Non Uniform Day £1

It is Children In Need this Friday 19th November. We are inviting your children to donate £1 to this charity and in turn they can wear their own clothes or dress up. If you would like to follow the Children In Need theme of Pudsey ears, yellow or spots we are happy for you to do this yet we do not expect you to incur additional expenses to join in with this charity event. Your £1 donation will all go to the charity Children In Need.

School Governors – Monitoring Day

The School Governors were all in school on Friday 12th November for their annual School Monitoring Day. You would have seen the

governors out in the playground at the start of the day talking to as many of you as they could. Throughout the day we were working on the ethos and values of our school together, they were in classes meeting the children and seeing what they are learning, they ate lunch with the children and then met with groups of children from right across the school and spoke with staff. They completed the day with vital Safeguarding training to further support the safe running of the school. Thank you to all of you who took time to share your views with them. The Monitoring Day, along with the work the governors do outside of the school day and during their visits are vital and all help us work towards the shared goal of making our school the best place it can be.

Staff Training School Closure – Friday 26th November

Please note that the school is closed to children on Friday 26th November. This is a staff training day.

Friends Of Trinity - Christmas Market SAVE THE DATE

The Friends Of Trinity are holding a Christmas Market, outside in the school playground, on Friday 3rd December. Further details about this event will be coming out but please hold this date and join us all for this exciting occasion

Reducing the spread of COVID

Thank you for working with the school to further support reduce the spread of COVID-19. We know that you have been following the advice from the Director of Public Health and the Director of Education to do twice weekly Lateral Flow Tests.

Thank you to you all for your continued communication about your test results and symptoms too – we recognise you are all being incredibly vigilant.

Parking - Safety for Our Children

The parking at school drop off times has again become unsafe and I

am asking you all to park safely and respectfully of our children, our families who are walking and residents who share our community. Parking at the junction of Springfield Park Road and Springfield Hill Road has become problematic due to the volume of cars parking there and how they are parked! Please do not block residents' driveways and bays or park dangerously obstructing the pavement or road. We have had a number of complaints and parking enforcement have been informed.

Have a lovely week everyone.

N Dutawaite

Natasha Outhwaite

Headteacher







Our schools attendance target is 96.5%

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% Good ~ 96.1—98.5%

Could do better ~ 96% and below

Last weeks attendance was 95.2%

Crystal	Good	
Sapphire	Good	
Topaz	Oustanding	
Moonstone	Good	
Amethyst	Could do better	
Diamond	Good	
Opal	Could do better	
Jet	Good	
Jade	Could do better	
Ruby	Could do better	
Emerald	Could do better	
Turquoise	Could do better	



Week 3



LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK

Christmas lunch letter and menu—All year groups
Young Voices song list—Year 5 and 6
Sad news letter—All year groups

All letters can be found on the school website:

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certificates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badges are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for the next children.

Class	Learning Star	Super Writer	Respect
	Award	Award	Badge
Crystal	Megan	Edie	Evie
Sapphire	Edie	Daniel	Aarsh
Moonstone	Masrur	James	Rowan
Topaz	Amar	Mystica	Jasmine
Amethyst	Jason	Verionica	Luna
Diamond	Esmee	Katy	Amelie
Opal	Oscar	Aiden	Agastya
Jet	Jayden	Mia	Amy
Jade	Jenson	Emma	Mikaeel
Ruby	Tommy	Harley	Elsie
Emerald	Matthew	Aditi	Thomas
Turquoise	Adam	Grace	Isabella

Please note:

Respect Badges—please ensure that the respect badge is returned to school for the next child the following week. We have now run out of spares in the office. If you have any at home please return them to the office.

Many thanks



CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE WHO HAVE REACHED 50+ TEAM POINTS

50 team points

Moonstone class	Topaz class	Jade class
Rowan	Toby	Kai
Olivier	George	Henry
Masrur	Klara	Jessica
James	Eden	Ffion
Alice	Zara	
Alfie	Marley	
	Aditi	

100 team points

Ethie-Moonstone

TERM DATES * denotes new

Date	Time	Event	Information
17/11/21	10am, 2pm and 5pm	Reception 2022 Intake—Tours for prospective parents	Please contact the School Office to book
19/11/21	All day	Children in Need	Non-uniform day—£1 dona- tion
23/11/21	10am, 2pm and 5pm	Reception 2022 Intake—Tours for prospective parents	Please contact the School Office to book
26/11/21	All day	Non-pupil day	
30/11/2021	In school time	Flu immunisa- tions	Consent forms have been sent home via email, please complete online
08/12/2021	In school time	Pantomime at Civic Theatre	Years 1 to 6 on- ly—more infor- mation to follow
15/12/2021	In school time	Christmas Din- ner Day	Letter has been sent home, only complete the slip if opting out



The AGM - Firstly, welcome from the Friends of Trinity committee! Sharon will continue as chair, James as Vice-chair, Jo as Secretary and Leo as Treasurer. We are keen to recruit more volunteers to help with events. Please contact us on friendsoftrinitypta@gmail.com or catch one of us in the playground and get involved. We would love your help and ideas.



CHRISTMAS IS COMING...Trinity Road Christmas Market to be held on Friday 3rd December.

Come along and join us for some games, prizes and festive cheer!

Santa will be visiting us, and you can book a time slot using Eventbrite. The booking times will come out later this week. We have some fantastic raffle prizes including: £150 cash prize, a dinner for two at Preto, a hamper. Tickets will be sent home this week – more information of the prizes will be displayed at the school.



information of the prizes will be displayed at the school.

What are we raising funds for this year?

The school has a piece of land on Queens Road, called **Jubilee Woods** which the children will be using in the upcoming year. We will be raising money this year to fund an outdoor learning area to support all weather use of the land. More information on this will follow!

We will also be funding Year 1-6 to attend the **panto** at the Civic Theatre this year – any donations really do make a difference to your child's experience at Trinity Road.

How else can you help us raise money? Your School Lottery

Lots of amazing prizes to win and a guaranteed winner from our school every week! You are not too late to sign up, go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk and search for Friends of Trinity PTA/ Trinity Road Primary School.

Black Friday – on-line purchases can help us too! Sign up to Amazon Smile or Easy Fundraising. It's easy to set up and costs you nothing!



BE BRIGHT & BE SEEN

- Brightly coloured or fluorescent clothing shows up well in daylight and at dusk when you're heading to and from school.
- 2 If you're out and about when it's dark wear reflective items to make rure you can be seen in car headlights. Reflective vests, sadnes or wristbands work well. Remorrhes, fluoressent cirching doesn't work after dark!
- 3 Don't forget to accessorize! Even small items such as clip on reflectors, similared and attakens on your outfit or school lag are a great way to improve your violability.
- 4 If you like to cycle, remember that it's the law to have clean and working lights at night (white at the bront, red at the bask), as well as a rear reflector. It's good to fit spoke reflectors too.
- Of source, "Being Bright" helps drivers to see you but that won't guarantee that you keep tale. You still need to make sure that you stop and look in all directions for traffic every time you cross.



THINK



